International Academy of the History of Pharmacy Moral Report and Financial Report 2020-2022.

Moral report

Our activities have been disrupted like many associations due to the current health crisis COVID-19. In particular, we had to wait for the International Congress of History of Pharmacy, postponed for one year, to hold a new ceremonial meeting of the Academy to welcome the new members.

This did not prevent us from publishing 6 issues of our journal "Communications" which was sent to all our members and which showed an important scientific production of the latter on the history of pharmacy. These publications over the last three years show the dynamism of the members of the Academy in this field. I would like to thank all those who regularly contribute to our journal and to thank Anita Magowska who is responsible for the layout and editing of this journal which is published every 6 months on a regular basis.

All the issues of "Communications" can be found on the Academy's website, which is updated regularly. http://www.shp-asso.org/aihpanglais/.

Our next formal session will take place on September 8, 2022 in Milan during the International Congress of History of Pharmacy. We will welcome 7 new members from various countries. We will also have to mourn the loss of 8 of our members. In addition, this ceremony will allow us to present the different recipients of medals and awards attributed by several national societies or associations of the history of pharmacy.

Financial Report

When the bank account was created in June 2020, the society had a credit balance of 10 223,41 Euros coming from a transfer from our former treasurer, Axel Helmstaedter. Since that date, our expenses have been limited to paying bank fees for internet access to the accounts: 118, 32 Euros for the period 2020 to 2022, or 4.94 Euros per month. The balance as of July 31, 2022 is therefore 10,105.09 Euros.

For the years from July 2022 to July 2024, we can expect the same expenditure, i.e. approximately 120 Euros for two years. At this stage, we have no other expenses envisaged but it may be necessary to make new medals for new members if there are many during this period.